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Greetings in the Name of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  
Mission work. The Lord gave us another 
blessed month. We had regular meetings 
everywhere, in Bocsa, Filiasi, Bucharest and 
Timisoara. I started the month of October by 
making a short trip to Germany. Aurel 
Munteanu and brethren from Bucharest made a 
trip to Bacau (central Moldova). They 
preached, had fellowship and distributed 
literature on the streets. We are making one 
trip/month there. It is a hard trip (4 hours one 
way), on one of the busiest and most dangerous 
roads in Romania (it is called „The Road of Death“, because of the number of lethal accidents on it). 
Please be in prayer for this missionary endeavor.  
From Oct. 12th until the 24th, we 
rejoiced having bro. Daniel Matsuda 
from Peru with us. We visited the 
brethren from Bucharest, and from 
there, on Monday, we drove 10 hours 
to Bocsa. We rested on Tuesday and 
on Wednesday we started our trip to 
Ukraine. We visited brethren along the 
way, in Zalau and Baia Mare, and 
arrived back home on Friday night. 
We rested on Saturday and on Sunday 
we drove to Filiasi, in Southern 
Romania, for a special meeting there.  
In Bocsa, we resumed the construction/renovation work on the print shop/mission property. It is a 
costly endeavor, but a necessary one. The cost of materials has gone up a lot, and this is the reason why 
our monthly balances are in the negative these months. We are very thankful for the special love 
offerings, which helped us immensely. When this project is finished (by the end of December, we 
hope), we would have a new roof, three more rooms and a bathroom to accommodate guests, a 
renovated kitchen and dining area, and air conditioning.  
Literature work. Last month we shipped 10 large packages of literature. We continued our reprinting 
efforts, as well as translation work into Romanian, Ukrainian and Urdu. We are editing now the 
Ukrainian edition of bro. Tom Ross’ Outlines of Systematic Theology, which we hope to print in a few 
months. We have printed another 500 copies of The Trail of Blood in Urdu, which were distributed 
throughout Pakistan. Thank you for your faithful prayers and support of the work here. Bro. Raul 

Bro. David and brothers and sisters in Bacau

At the special meeting in Filiasi, with bro. Daniel Matsuda.
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